
Clerk’s Notes June 2023 

 

1. VAT claim for £3601.00 had been accepted and received 

 

2. P3 grant of £320.00 has been received 

 

3. The volunteers who cut the grass verge on Oak Hill, have retired. I have made a 

couple of requests to StreetScene asking for them to take back the cutting of this, as 

the grass is now getting long and affecting visibility for house owners. 

 

4. I requested EDDC to empty all the refuse bins in the Parish, as they overflowed after 

the Scarecrow Festival.  They were emptied on Wednesday. 

 

5. Councillor Tresidder kindly fixed the flushing system in the Ladies toilets on Sunday. 

 

6. A letter has been received with an update on the Salem Chapel 

 

7. Ernie and his team of volunteers are planning another tidy-up of the Car Park 

 

8. Brick Cross is in need of a tidy up.  I have emailed the Otterton Clerk, as her 

Councillors agreed a couple of years ago to attend to this themselves.  I await a reply. 

 

9. Correspondence received re Salem Chapel 

 

 


